
Minutes of the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting for Climate Action and Environmental Services held online on 8th September, 2021 at 3.00 pm.

Present:	Cllrs. Noel Keelan (Chairperson), C. Bennett, P. Treanor, R. Truell, R. Aughey, S. Coyle
Bernard Treanor, IFA, Liam Murtagh, Transition Monaghan, Pat Tierney, PPN Community, Michelle Mayne, PPN Social Inclusion, P. McCabe, NFGWS
P. McGuinness, K. Duffy, N.O’Connor, B. Smyth, I. Williamson, S. Finnegan, S. Clerkin, B. McMahon, L. O’Brien, C. Gaffney, D. Beagan, P. Deery, D. McEvoy

Apologies:	B. Duffy

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting:  Proposed by Cllr. S. Coyle, seconded by Cllr. P. Treanor.

2. Draft Litter Management Plan

S. Finnegan gave an update to members on the Draft Litter Mgt. Plan.  She advised members that a public consultation process was held in the summer months and made available to the public by way of local media and social media outlets.  6 submissions were received following the process.  It will now go to the CPG to be approved and then onto the full Council for their final approval.  

Proposed: Cllr. P. Treanor, seconded Cllr. S. Coyle.

The Chairperson thanked Ms. Finnegan for her comprehensive report.

3. Monaghan Wetlands Action Plan and Monaghan Wetland Network for Nature, Climate and People

Ms. S. Clerkin thanked members for the opportunity to give a presentation to members on the Action Plan.  Whilst the decline of habitat types nationally is acknowledged, it is envisaged that we move to the restoration and conservation of these habitats and we urgently need to protect our environment to the best of our ability.  It is hoped that we attract funding to progress this.  A public attitude survey was completed and has highlighted the effectiveness of public awareness.  She invited questions from the members on the initiative.

Cllr. Keelan thanked Ms. Clerkin for her informative presentation.

L. Murtagh queried the current procedure regarding infilling of wetlands.  Ms. Clerkin replied that there are planning and agricultural regulations regarding this, however there is an ongoing issue in Co. Monaghan whereby we need to be more proactive in implementing these regulations.  Mr. N. O’Connor also gave further information on how the disposal of waste should be done properly, particularly in relation to infilling materials.

Cllr. P. Treanor highlighted the importance of involving the local community and Ms. Clerkin expressed her thanks to the public for their response.  A sum of €2,000 has been set aside by the Council to encourage the public to participate in ways to improve public participation.


4. Climate Change Adaptation Plan Progress 

Mr. K. Duffy gave a presentation to members on recent developments relating to The Climate Action Bill, particularly referring to targets, plans and carbon budgets.  He also highlighted the business case for specialist resources and gave an update to members on progress made within the county to date.

Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Duffy for his presentation.

5. Impact of Poultry Emissions 

P. McGuinness and Cllr. Keelan gave an update to members on the impact of poultry emissions, particularly in the north of the County.  The poultry industry is a large source of income and employment in Monaghan.  A presentation was given to members at the recent Council meeting and it was agreed an Industry Task Force would be established as a matter of urgency as effectively this is a blanket ban on poultry installations in the north of the county.  This is critical that we get all stakeholders involved in the discussion.

Members expressed their concerns on the extreme environmental impact of poultry emissions on climate, environment, water and air.  This is something that affects everyone in the County and is something that we need to be keenly aware of as a Council, particularly when looking at new applications.  We have a responsibility to find a solution to these problems.

S. Clerkin stated that it’s not the livelihood of the individual producers we are aiming at, it’s the cumulative impact that is of concern.  She also envisaged that a task force requires expert voices that we may not have utilized in the past.  

6. A.O.B.

L. Murtagh referred to sustainable tourism earlier in the meeting and suggested that if there is to be a tourism initiative in the county, it is important to put climate and biodiversity as a priority and that sustainable tourism needs to be defined clearly.  He queried if the members could have a presentation on this. 

S. Clerkin responded that there is a new definition for sustainable cultural tourism that she has been actively involved in and will forward that onto M. Murtagh.

P. McGuinness will examine this also and will hopefully have some expertise on this to bring to members at a later meeting.

Cllr. Keelan advised that he had met with Gyproc over the course of the last week and outlined that they have started a pilot project whereby they take back unused sheet rock. He queried if our civic amenity sites could provide a dedicated skip where, for example local householders renovating their homes were throwing everything into one skip, what control do we have over those or could we request they put in place an extra skip to put specific items such as sheetrock.

[bookmark: _GoBack]N. O’Connor replied that the producers of that waste is primarily industry and is not a product that is widely used by the general public.  He advised he would make some enquiries on this.

Mr. Murtagh also had a query regarding mining regulations and how it impacts on communities.  Mr. O’Connor replied this could be put on an agenda at a future meeting.

Date of next meeting:  24th November, 2021 at 3.00 pm.
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